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District Mission Statement  

The mission of the Candor Central School Community is to challenge students                            

to become responsible, knowledgeable, contributing citizens within a caring                 

environment where lifelong learning is valued and differences are accepted.  

www.candorcsd.org  

Candor Schools - Shaping Our Future  

Opening Day for Students is Wednesday, September 4, 2019                                                 

Dear School Community Member:  

 Last June, the District graduated a great group of young students. The Class of 2019 was òsmall 

but mighty,ó and we expect wonderful things from Candorõs newest group of alumni. Congratulations to 

the Class of 2019 and best wishes as you start your newest adventure!  

 The 2019-2020 school year, beginning September 4 th , 2019 for students , is certain to be 

exciting and interesting as we continue with several student -centered district initiatives. First, the 

Elementary and High School will continue to develop and implement a PreK -12 Social Emotional 

Learning curriculum focusing on the òSuper Strengthsó of Growth Mind Set, Mindfulness, Gratitude, 

Empathy, and Perseverance. Also, the District will continue a 2 -year long study of the concept of what 

it means to be a òWhole Childó school according to the criteria presented by ASCD (The Association of 

Supervisors and Curriculum Developers). Additionally, the summer provided teachers with an 

opportunity to learn and prepare for 21 st Century skills entitled òthe 4 Cõsó. Focusing instruction to 

allow students to grow and develop as effective Communicators, Collaborators, Critical Thinkers, and 

Creative Problem Solvers will be a primary area of attention for all staff as we prepare students for 

their future.  In addition to the 4 Cõs, it continues to be imperative that we all teach and reinforce what 

it means to be a positive Digital Citizen in the world today. Finally, the District continues to enhance 

and practice all the safety procedures required of a public facility. As you visit any District building, it 

is clear that student and staff safety is a priority at Candor Schools. We all live and work in a 

wonderful community, and we all share the responsibility of keeping school safety and security at the 

forefront of everything we do.  

 I hope everyone had an enjoyable, restful, and relaxing summer. We are all excited for the start 

of school. Welcome back to the 2019-2020 school year! 

       

  Respectfully,     

  Jeffrey Kisloski              

  Superintendent of Schools 
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September 4th:  1st Day of School  

October 2nd: Early Release Day  

October 14th: Columbus Day - School Closed  

October 25th: Superintendentõs Conf. Day 

November 6th: Early Release Day         

November 11th: Veterans Day Observed -                

      School Closed  

November 27th - 29th: Thanksgiving Holiday  

December 4th: Early Release Day                        

December 23rd - 31st: Holiday Recess         

January 1st -3rd: Holiday Recess                                            

January 20th: MLK Observed - School Closed  

January 21st - 24th: Regents Exams 

February 5th: Early Release Day                                  

February 17th - 21st: Winter Recess                            

March 4th: Early Release Day    

April 1st: Early Release Day  

April 6th - 13th: Spring Recess                                       

May 6th: Early Release Day                                              

May 25th: Memorial Day - School Closed  

June 2nd: Global Regents (tentative)                               

June 17th - 25th: Regents Exams (tentative)                                        

June 26th: Rating Day  

June 26th: Graduation (tentative)  

CCSD 2019-2020 SCHOOL CALENDAR  
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If you have an incoming PreK or 

Kindergarten student, please join us on 

September 3rd at 1:00pm in the Multi -

Purpose Room. This is a great opportunity 

for your child to meet their teacher and 

familiarize with the classroom before the 

first day of school. We look forward to 

seeing you! 

PreK & Kindergarten Meet & Greet  

News & Notes  

 

New staff members and staff transitions for 2019 -2020. 

Elementary  

Denise Ahart - Part -Time Instructional Support  

Peter Ahart - Assistant Elementary Principal  

Lorisa Bates - 3rd Grade Special Education  

Kristen Myers - EL School Nurse  

Kelly O'Brien - AIS Math & Reading  

Kerra Schermerhorn - 1st Grade Teacher  

High School  

Sarah Bast - HS School Nurse  

Alyson Fletcher - English Teacher  

Brittany Weber - Math Teacher  

PreK -12 

Peter Ahart - Athletic Director  

Holly Carling - Director of Transportation  

Angela Holmes - CSE Chairperson  

Robert Truss - Bus Mechanic  

Merrick Volpe - Social Worker  
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Jr/Sr High School News  

                                                                                                                              

As our athletes begin fall practices and teachers 

start to prepare for the school year, itõs easy to 

realize that the start of the school year is just 

around the corner.  In addition to returning 

students, I look forward to welcoming the 

incoming 7th graders to the building.  We put 

great effort into making sure their transition into 

the high school building goes as smoothly as 

possible.  I also look forward to greeting the Class 

of 2020 and wishing them a successful and 

memorable senior year.   

 To start each year, I like to emphasize the importance of regular attendance and 

appropriate use of technology and social media.  Both of these items play a significant role in 

the academic success and social/emotional well being of our students. As you read the two 

paragraphs below, please understand the importance of the parental role in both of these areas.  

 One of the key factors in finding success at school is making sure students are in 

attendance every day possible.  There is a direct correlation to poor attendance and low grades, 

so I would ask parents to make sure their children get to school on time every day.  If you have 

a legitimate absence and must be tardy or absent, please be sure to bring in a note the next day 

of attendance.  Working together to make sure students are at school and on time is key to 

academic success, and I appreciate your help with this.  

 Communication through technology & social media is the ònew normal.ó  We are more 

connected than ever with one another, and our children are certainly not an exception.  

Unfortunately, there are times when communication through social media can lead to online 

conflicts which carry over into school.  I would estimate that 50% of the conflicts which occur in 

the high school building manifest themselves from online interactions outside of school hours.  

We will continue to build digital citizenship coursework into the high school curriculum but 

would ask parents to help by monitoring online interactions when your children are at home.  If 

they appear angry or upset, it may be appropriate to have them take a technology break rather 

than escalating an online conflict.  If you would like some more information pertaining to 

navigating social media issues, go to the school website (www.candorcsd.org), click the òTeacher 

sitesó tab and then the òCandor Technology Hubó link.  You will find many parent resources 

which may be helpful.  

 I would like to thank parents in advance for their assistance with the aforementioned 

items and look forward to another positive and productive school year.  As always, if you have 

any questions or concerns, feel free to call the high school office at (607) 659 -5020. 

                                                                        

Wayne Aman                                                                                                                                                                                

Jr/Sr High School Principal 
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Elementary School News  

Dear Candor Families and Community,  

I hope the summer of 2019 has been a great one filled 

with wonderful memories. We have had a busy and 

productive summer preparing for the 2019 -2020 school 

year.   Teachers and support staff spent time 

participating in professional development in order to 

gear up for what is sure to be a great year.     

Kim Nichols and Matt Gelder provided three days of 

high -quality professional development for our 

teachers.  During this time teachers developed many 

meaningful learning opportunities for their students.  

The professional development focused on the 4 

Cõs:  Communication, Collaboration, Critical thinking, and Creativity .  We refer to the 4Cõs as 

Success Skills for our students.   I was extremely impressed by how the teachers took full advantage of 

the information and time they were provided to plan for the upcoming school year.    

Along with the 4 Cõs, we are looking forward to continuing our work with the Super Strengths  

this year.   We made minor adjustments to the social -emotional learning kits to include digital 

citizenship lessons.   We believe it is essential to teach children ways to use technology and social media 

responsibly in todayõs world.  A huge thank you to Sara Loomis, Karlie Both, Jessica Martone and 

Wendy Bruttomesso for your dedication to providing our students with these important learning 

opportunities!  

 I am thrilled to introduce some new faculty members to Candor Elementary for the 2019 -2020 

school year.  First of all, Pete Ahart  will be the assistant principal in the elementary school.   Pete joins 

us with great experience as Assistant Principal of Newfield Elementary School and is sure to be a great 

partner in leading the elementary building.   Merrick Volpe  will join our team as a K -12 Social 

Worker.   Merrick is passionate about supporting children and their families and we are fortunate to 

have her joining our team.   Kristen Myers  will be our Elementary School Nurse.   Kristen has a great 

deal of experience in pediatrics and will be a valued member of our team.   Kerra Schermerhorn  will 

join us as a first -grade teacher.   Kerra attended the district professional development this summer and 

has already shown her dedication to providing great learning experiences for her students.   I am also 

pleased to welcome Lorisa Bates  back to our Candor Elementary team.   We have missed Lorisa since 

she left Candor during the 2016 -2017 school year.  Jessica Martone  will teach Kindergarten and Kelly 

OõBrien will join our AIS team for the 2019 -2020 school year.        

I would like to extend a huge thank you to our maintenance and custodial crew. They have done 

an outstanding job of preparing the building for the start of the school year. The facility looks great!  

 I am thrilled to be part of the Candor community and feel extremely privileged to work with such 

a highly dedicated and qualified staff, wonderful students and supportive families.   I am truly inspired 

by those who surround me at the Candor Central School District.  Please reach out to me if there is 

anything I can do to ensure a successful school year for your child.   Always remember to keep the line of 

communication between you and your childõs teacher open.  Your involvement in your childõs educational 

experience is key.  Iõm looking forward to a great year!    

Sincerely,                                                           

Mrs. Volpicelli                                     

Elementary School Principal 
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News & Notes  

                                                                                                                              

Hello Candor Families,  

 

I am Pete Ahart, your new Elementary Assistant Principal. I 

am very excited to begin the new school year here at Candor 

Elementary! For those of you who donõt know me, I have been a 

life -long Candor resident, graduating from Candor Schools 

myself. Previously, I was a fifth grade teacher and then an 

Assistant Principal in the Newfield School District. My wife 

Brittany and I have two children, Payton and Easton, my 

daughter Payton will be attending first grade this year here at 

Candor Elementary and my son Easton is not yet in school. I 

have a passion for interacting, engaging, teaching and learning 

from the students on a daily basis. I am so blessed to have the 

opportunity to do this in my hometown!  

In the short amount of time I have been here, through this summerõs professional 

development opportunities and in conversation with teachers, I can already see the passion, 

determination and dedication that our teachers have for educating our students. Candor is very 

lucky to have such a talented group of teachers and support staff for our students to learn from!  

Please feel free to reach out to me at any time this year with any questions you may 

have. I cannot wait to see all of the students return on September 4th, excited and ready to get 

started with another great year at Candor Elementary!  

 

Sincerely,                                                                                                                      

Mr. Ahart 

 

 

Meet our new Assistant Elementary Principal  
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News & Notes  

  STUDENT TECH  

The District provides Google accounts and 

Chromebooks for students to use for 

classroom assignments.  Students in grades   

2-8 have access to devices in their classrooms 

or the library while students in grades 9 -12 

will be issued a Chromebook to take home. 

Students will be reissued the same 

Chromebook that they turned in before the 

summer break and will get their charger and 

case back if they turned them in.  Students 

will be expected to bring their devices to 

school each day fully charged or leave them in 

the library overnight where secure charging 

will be available.   

  Students will be issued their device on 

the first day of school with a contract that you 

should read with your student and return 

during the first week of school.  Families are 

responsible for any damage to devices.  The 

district uses GoGuardian to monitor all 

activity on student accounts. It filters content 

to be compliant with FERPA and COPPA 

regulations at all times. Please contact Matt 

Gelder at mgelder@candorcs.org with any 

questions.  

 

Matt Gelder                                                                                                                          

Director of Technology Instruction 

TRANSPORTATION  NEWS  

Transportation form                                   

If you have a child/children in the 

Elementary School , please complete the 

Transportation Form that is accessible on 

the district website (www.candorcsd.org). 

Thank you for your help as we gather 

important student information to prepare for 

the start of the school year . 

New Director of Transportation  

& Bus Mechanic  

Mrs. Holly Carling is now the Director of 

Transportation, and Mr. Rob Truss is the 

new Bus Mechanic. Welcome to the Bus 

Garage Mrs. Carling and Mr. Truss!  

As always...  

mailto:mgelder@candorcs.org
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It is that time of year again, time for fall sports to get underway! Practices are in full swing for 

fall sports. All sixteen teams are working hard to get ready for the season. This is the time 

when those grueling summer workouts, extra reps in the weight room and summer league 

games all pay off!  

Our maintenance and facilities crew have done a phenomenal job wrapping up, putting the 

finishing touches on the fields and gymnasiums to get them game -ready!  

We are very excited to have two new members on staff with us, both of which you will be seeing 

around throughout the year at contests and practices. Jessy Williams  is our new strength and 

conditioning coach. Jessy will be working with each team as needed, as well as be able to 

provide students who do not play a sport with an opportunity to train in the weight room under 

his direction.  Aaron Litman is our new athletic trainer. Aaron will be working in partnership 

with Colby Westervelt, our current athletic trainer, to provide additional services to the   

student -athletes. We are very fortunate to have these two on our staff and are excited to 

welcome them both to the athletic department.  

Up to the minute schedules can be found at: www.schedulegalaxy.com . You can sign up to 

receive up to the minute alerts on any game changes or updates on any SVEC or Candor team 

of your interest. You are also able to find game locations and directions via Google Maps 

through the website.  

Lastly, letõs make 2019/2020 a great year of athletics, exercising and upholding high standards 

of sportsmanship, keeping sportsmanship Priority One ! Displaying positive sportsmanship at 

all school sponsored events emphasizes the importance of respect and self -control to our 

younger children - remember, there are always  little ones  watching!                                                                      

Be Loud, Be Proud, Be Positive!   

Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions, comments or ideas. We are all looking 

forward to a great year!  

Sincerely, 

Pete Ahart 
Athletic Director 

News & Notes  

//{ !ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ 

!ǘƘƭŜǝŎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΥ                                                                                                                             
tŜǘŜǊ !ƘŀǊǘ                                                                                                                  

ǇŀƘŀǊǘϪŎŀƴŘƻǊŎǎΦƻǊƎ 

http://www.schedulegalaxy.com
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Dear Candor School Families,  

 I hope you have had an enjoyable summer and are looking forward to the start of a new school 

year.  It seems that the last two months have gone by rather quickly, however, everyone has been 

working hard to prepare for the 2019 -2020 school year. 

 During our summer professional development for teachers, we reviewed how the Whole Child 

approach naturally aligns with our district goals.   

 

 

 

 

 

                          

Our work focused on planning for and encouraging Distinctive Academic Achievement by providing 

intentional opportunities for students to develop their 4 Cõs. 

All of us want to help our children/students succeed in life.  We believe a focus on the 4 Cõs 

is essential to developing strong and creative learners who are prepared for success.  

Thank you for your continued support.  If there is ever anything I can help with, please contact 

me at knichols@candorcs.org. 

In closing, I hope you enjoy the remaining weeks of summer vacation and I look forward to seeing 

you during the school year.  

 

Respectfully,                                                                                                                                                                     
Mrs. Nichols 

 

 

News & Notes  

Positive Educational Environment  Distinctive Academic Achievement  

Healthy  

Safe 

Supported  

Engaged 

Challenged  

Meaning & Accomplishment  

A Message from the Director of Curriculum & Instruction...  

mailto:knichols@candorcs.org
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Student Services News  

Welcome back to the 2019 -2020 school year!  We hope everyone had an enjoyable summer!  We have worked hard 

this summer to make sure that opening day is a smooth transition.  Just a reminder about the drop/add procedure 

for the fall:  There will be no changes to studentsõ schedules during the first week of school.  Students 

will, however, be able to come to the Guidance Office on Monday, September 9th and fill out a drop/add form.  We 

are hoping this will give students more time to adjust and settle in, and unnecessary course changes will be       

minimized.  Last spring, during course selection, we were careful to take into account required courses and elective 

courses allowing the students to choose and prioritize their elective choices.  If a student does not receive an      

elective course, it is most likely due to the fact that it did not fit into the schedule.  If there are any concerns or  

desired changes to a schedule, students are welcome to fill out a request for course change form in the Guidance 

Office starting on September 9th.    

Please encourage your child to follow his/her original schedule until he/she is notified of a change.     

This is imperative to keep the opening of school running efficiently.    

Students are notified of the change by getting called to the Guidance Office to receive a copy of their new schedule. 

There are often a significant number of schedule changes that need to be done, and patience is greatly appreciated!  

The counselor assignments are:   

¶ Mr. Jason Banks for grades 9 - 12. 

¶ Mrs. Beth Gance -Virkler for grades 5 - 8.  

¶ Mrs. Leslie Thomas - Student Services Secretary  

Please feel welcome to call us with any questions or concerns at 659 -3195. Or by email at -  

 Mr. Jason Banks:   jbanks@candorcs.org                                                                                                                            

 Mrs. Beth Gance -Virkler:  bgvirkler@candorcs.org                                                                                                                  

 Mrs. Leslie Thomas:   lthomas @candorcs.org.  

                                    Great tips to students from the College Board                                                                                             

                      www.collegeboard.com  

As early as your freshman year , you should begin thinking about the following:  

1. Create a high school plan                                                                                                                                                            

 * Make sure you know what high school courses are required by colleges and that you´re taking the right 

    classes starting this year.                                                                                                                                                                                             

 * Get to know the levels of courses offered by your school.  

2. Take challenging classes                                                                                                                                                  

 * You should take at least five solid academic classes every semester. These usually include classes in   

    English (language arts), Math, Science, Social Studies, Foreign Languages and the arts. Try to take     

    advantage of honors and other higher -level courses to challenge yourself.  

3. Learn about the SAT Subject Tests                                                                                                                                                     

 * Although most students take SAT Subject Tests  beginning in their junior year, there are some tests that 

    you should take as soon as possible after taking the subjects ñ courses, for example: World History,    

    Biology E/M, Chemistry and Physics.  

4. Read and write as much as you can                                                                                                                                                     

 * Go beyond your reading and writing assignments in school. Reading books and magazines, keeping a  

    journal or blogging can help you improve.  

mailto:aalmeyda@candor.org
mailto:bgvirkler@candor.org
mailto:kanderson@candor.org
http://www.collegeboard.com/
http://sat.collegeboard.com/practice/sat-subject-test-preparation
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Student Services/NHS  

Test Date  Registration Deadline  

October 5, 2019 September 6, 2019 

November 2, 2019 October 3, 2019 

December 7, 2019 November 8, 2019 

March14, 2020  February 14, 2020  

May 2, 2020  April 3, 2020  

June 6, 2020 May 8, 2020  

Other Standardized Tests  

The Armed Services Vocational Aptitude Battery 

(ASVAB)  will be offered to interested juniors and   

seniors.  Any student who needs additional assistance 

with career planning should take this exam.  

The Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholar-

ship Qualifying Test (PSAT/NMSQT) measures 

verbal reasoning, math problem -solving and writing 

skills.  Mr. Banks will be visiting classes in September 

and giving students information regarding the PSAT.  

The PSAT will be offered to all juniors on October 

16th.  

 

                                                               

**A SPECIAL òWELCOME 

TO THE HIGH SCHOOLó  

TO ALL                                          

7TH  GRADE STUDENTS!!!  **  

WE ARE LOOKING                    

FORWARD TO MEETING 

ALL OF YOU THIS FALL!   

SAT Test Schedules  

Registration materials for the SAT are available in 

the Student Services Office. It is strongly encouraged 

to register online with www.collegeboard.com.  

 

Selection Process 

                                                                    

The National Honor Society is a nationally 

recognized organization that seeks to honor 

and encourage academic achievement, and at 

the same time help young men and women 

develop ideals of character, service and 

leadership.  Membership in the National Honor 

Society is viewed as both an honor and a 

commitment to living up to these ideals.       

 In order to obtain what the honor 

society recognizes as the standards of 

character, service, and leadership, students 

should be conscientious on the requirements 

for entrance into the society at least as early as 

7th  grade.  Starting to volunteer and beginning 

to think about how to become a leader are both 

extremely important.  These things should not 

only start as early as possible, but also 

continue throughout the studentõs high school 

years.                                  

 A student is initially eligible based on 

scholarship (required to maintain a minimum 

of 87% overall GPA).  Meeting the scholastic 

criteria, the students are then required to 

complete an application describing the 

remaining 3 criteria: leadership, character, and 

service. The Faculty Council then meets during 

the month of February to review applications.  

Candorõs selection utilizes a uniform point 

system, guided by a very specific rubric.  The 

process of using an objective and fair system 

for selection, is our highest priority.  There is 

no set number of students that are considered 

eligible or allowed to be selected.  The selection 

is entirely based on the studentõs meeting the 

required criteria.  If any student or parent has 

any questions about eligibility or membership 

in the National Honor Society, please contact 

the NHS advisor, Ms. Westervelt, in the high 

school. Additionally, there is also a resource on 

the Candor School District web page under the 

link for Teacher Web Pages titled òNational 

Honor Society.ó 

 

SAT Exams for 2019 - 2020 




